
 

Staff Report 
August 5, 2024 Council Workshop Meeting 

 

SE 6th Avenue Waterline Replacement Professional Services Agreement Amendment 1 
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BACKGROUND: On January 21, 2022 the City entered into a contract with Gray & Osborne, Inc. 

to prepare plans and specifications for the replacement of the 16” steel waterline suspended from 

the SE 6th Ave (SR500) Washougal River Bridge in the amount of $70,300. The project was formally 

bid and Tapani, Inc. was awarded the contract on May 20, 2024 in the amount of $1,141,110.78.  

Construction is expected to start in December 2024.  

 



SUMMARY:  This PSA Amendment in the amount of $51,730 will provide for additional costs 

associated with WSDOT review and approval of the plans, design work associated with the 

abandoned NW Natural gas line removal, and technical support during construction.  The City will 

be reimbursed for all costs associated with removal of the existing gas line by NW Natural. 

BENEFITS TO THE COMMUNITY:  This project will replace one of three water transmission 

pipes from the City’s wellfield that transports water from the south side of the Washougal 

River to the north. Completion of the project will result in reliable delivery of water to our 

customers in the downtown and surrounding neighborhoods. 

BUDGET IMPACT:  The project is funded from the Water Utility Fund. 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends this item be placed on the August 19, 2024 

Council Consent Agenda for Council’s consideration. 


